
Sixth Form Bulletin
28th March 2024

Contact us:
Absence line: 01895 234342 ext 4407 Email attendance@vynersschool.org.uk
Sixth Form office: 01895 234342 ext 4244
Miss J Desouza Year 12 Leader: jdesouza@vynersschool.org.uk
Mrs R Lane Year 13 Leader: rlane@vynersschool.org.uk
Mrs A Coyle Head of Sixth Form: acoyle@vynersschool.org.uk
Mrs T Lopes Sixth Form Admin and Supervisor: tlopes@vynersschool.org.uk
Miss J Alonso Sixth Form Admin and Supervisor: jalonso@vynersschool.org.uk

TERM DATES: Please use this link to see the school term dates and this link for Vyners Sixth Form
key dates.

GENERAL NOTICES

Easter Celebration Assembly
We finished this half term today with a wonderful celebration assembly for our students to mark all of
their successes over this half term. Certificates were given to year 13 students who completed the
Extended Project Qualification and the Core Mathematics Qualification last year.

Tutor Awards were awarded to:

12 13

Cheshire Alice D Shayaan M

Fry Harry T Lily W

Gell Raquel C Devina D

Huxley Simran P Ben R

John Miles Indraneel R Leo K

Windsor Anya C Lenai C

Head of Year Awards:

Year 12 Ella Brown

Year 13 William Greeves
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Teachers were asked to give nominations for students they would like to commend based on a
number of different criteria including demonstration of CARE values, supercurricular effort,
independent study, excellent attitude to learning and acts of kindness. All students commended
were given a postcard and names put into a prize draw.

The overall winners were:

Anabel Glennister Stainley Raison

Besian Buzi Phoebe Crawford

Phoebe Gardner (G) Phoebe Gardner (W)

Georgina Ferguson Izzy Flemming

Jaya Patel Naomi Honda-Athenor

Congratulations to all prize winners this half term - photos are at the bottom of the bulletin.

House Day
Thank you to all Year 12 and 13 students who successfully took part in House Day today. Inter
House summer activity for Sixth Form to follow next term. Keep your eyes peeled for some fun
activities including rounders and dodgeball.

Work Experience
If any parents have contacts with workplaces that would be interested in offering placements to any
of our students, we would love to hear from you. Please email any details to
tlopes@vynersschool.org.uk

Safeguarding Snapshot
Please click here for the link to this week's safeguarding snapshot on Online Sexual Abuse - A
Guide for Parents.

VLT Spring Newsletter
Please click here for the VLT Spring Newsletter

YEAR 12 NOTICES

Student Executive Team Task
There have been 29 applicants for the Student Executive Team this year and each one of them are
competing for a position on the Executive Team. Students were given a task to work in small groups to
create activities for Year 8 students and to promote subject choices. They will be assessed on working
well as part of a team, collaboration skills and how they interact with the younger years. Below are
some of the fantastic displays created by the students during the task. With another task to complete
over the Easter holidays, it is an exciting time for our students.
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Year 12 Summer Assessments
Year 12 Summer Assessments will begin on Monday 3rd June and run for 2 weeks. These will be
formal assessments which will be sat in strict exam conditions. More information will be released
following the Easter holiday, including assessed topic lists, revision timetables and exam timetables. In
the meantime, we encourage Year 12 to use their time over Easter to organise their folders and to
begin to consolidate their revision resources.

Work Experience week 15th - 19th July
A reminder that the sooner work experience placements can be organised for the last week of
the Summer term (15 - 19th July) the better. Please give details of the proposed placement via
the google form sent out and we will then contact the company to confirm the placement. If
there are any difficulties in completing the form, or a company is requesting any further details
from school, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Desouza.

YEAR 13 NOTICES

Summer exams
Students received a paper copy of their statement of entry for the summer exams during tutorial time
this morning. This document outlines which exam the student will be sitting, when the exam is and
which tier. Students must look over this document carefully checking that the exams are correct, the
tier is correct and that they are studying that subject. If you have any concerns please contact the
exams office at Vyners after the Easter break. This can be done in person or via email at
exams@vynersschool.org.uk

Any student who thinks they are entered for anything incorrectly must go to the exam office on
Monday 15th April and those with exam clash dates should email the exams office at
exams@vynersschool.org.uk The final Summer exam timetable has already been published on the
year 13 Google classroom and is available to view on the school website here

Progress checks
Final progress check reports were issued during tutorial time on Wednesday. This report will now be
available to view on EduLink. If you have not logged onto EduLink previously, please see the
document attached to the email sent home which provides instructions on how to do so.

Any subject specific queries need to go directly to your son/daughter's subject teacher. You can
contact any teacher by clicking on the ‘Email a member of staff’ link on the Vyners school website.
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Study leave
The last day of lessons will be on Friday 10th May, where students are invited to come to school
wearing their year 11 uniform (from Vyners or another school). followed by a leavers’ assembly on
Monday 13th May. They will then start study leave, but will be required to attend one or two
compulsory revision lessons with their subject teacher before the half term break, particularly for
those subjects that don't have their first exam until after half term. We have found that this has
worked really well in the past to prepare students for their exams through focused revision which in
turn motivates and supports students. Details of these sessions will be shared via email with
students and parents at the start of the Summer Term.
Students may continue to use the study room and canteen spaces during their study leave, as long
as they sign in and out of school and wear Sixth Form standards of dress.

End of year Celebrations
Prom
Over 80 Prom tickets have been sold already, so it promises to be a lovely occasion to mark the final
year of school. Tickets will be available to purchase until 9th May, but it would be great to have final
numbers as soon as possible so that we can finalise details and not have to chase nearer the date.
If anyone is struggling due to financial difficulty, please speak to a member of the Sixth Form Team
who will treat this with the utmost discretion.
Yearbook
This can be ordered direct to the all yearbooks company. Students need to complete their profile
page by uploading 3 pictures of themself, or in groups and answer the questions. In addition, they
can include photos from events and activities that have taken place during Sixth Form to be included
in the collage pages.
Hoodies
We can place the order as soon as everyone who wants one has paid, so that they arrive in school
before the end of term, rather than having to wait until results day for collection, so please let Mrs
Lane know if you would like to order, but have not done so yet.

End of year dates
Friday 10th May- last day of teaching - students in old school uniform
Monday 13th May - Leavers’ Assembly - students in fancy dress
Tuesday 14th May- written exams start
Friday 21st June- last written exam
Wednesday 26th June- Year 13 Prom Leavers’ Event
Thursday 15th August - Results day / collection of yearbooks

SPRING TERM AWARD WINNERS
EPQ



Core Maths

Year 12 Tutor Awards

Year 12 Tutor Awards Year 13 Tutor Awards

Year Leader Awards


